
     
     

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

   

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20503 

January 25, 2023 

MEMORANDUM FOR AGENCY GENERAL COUNSELS 

FROM:  Daniel Jacobson 

General Counsel 

SUBJECT:  Compliance with Government-Wide General Provisions 

Pursuant to the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023, Public Law 117-328, division E, 

title II, section 203, the Office of Management and Budget is contacting you to ensure 

that your agency is aware of the government-wide general provisions included in title VII 

of division E of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023. Agencies must have the 

necessary policies and procedures in place to comply with and enforce these 

requirements, which implicate a variety of personnel and management issues. Below is a 

link to the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023. Your compliance with and 

enforcement of these statutory requirements is appreciated. 

Link: https://www.congress.gov/117/bills/hr2617/BILLS-117hr2617enr.pdf 

https://www.congress.gov/117/bills/hr2617/BILLS-117hr2617enr.pdf

